
HR 
TURN AROUND

Please note: Walk-in and paper applications 
are still accepted.

24

INCREASE IN 
INSPECTION REQUESTS44% 

from August 2022 to August 2021

REDUCTION IN 
IN-PERSON VISITS82% 

since launching Cloudpermit in 2019

RRPD continues to maintain a 24-hour 
turnaround time for inspection requests.

The days are colder, municipal elections 
are just around the corner, our office is busy 
with last-minute permits and inspections for 
pre-winter projects, and we’re moving at the 
end of the month!

The change of location is a result of the 
city of Selkirk withdrawing from the RRPD 
in early 2022 to establish its own planning 
department. The RRPD’s Board of Directors 
wanted to ensure that RRPD was housed 
within the member municipalities it serves, 
so they searched for a new, accessible 
location that met the transportation needs 
of staff and most clients. 

OUR NEW HOME
The new move-in-ready building in Birds 
Hill fits the RRPD’s requirements, it’s less 
expensive than the Selkirk location and it’s 
easy to find.

“If you’re going south on [Highway] 59, you 
can see the building welcoming you to the 
town,” says Debbie Fiebelkorn, Mayor of  
St. Clements and RRPD’s Board Chair.

“It’s a beautifully designed building that 
provides a lot of amenities,” says Jennifer 
Ferguson, RRPD Executive Director. “It’s a 
community hub.”

Visitors will find the building as soon as 
they turn off Highway 59, conveniently 
located near a Sobeys grocery store and a 
Subway restaurant. 

The RRPD is also exploring options to 
provide more accessible services to its 
Northern municipalities.

BUSINESS AS USUAL
The RRPD will be fully operational during 
the relocation with minor interruptions 
to phone and in-person services. Online 
services including the Cloudpermit e-permit 
system will be available without interruption 
during the relocation process and the RRPD 
website will be updated to include important 
updates and additional information. Direct 
phone lines for RRPD will change, but the 
toll-free phone number, 1-800-876-5831, 
will remain the same.

The Red River Planning District (RRPD) is closing its doors in Selkirk 
and reopening at 2978 Birds Hill Road on November 1st.

WE’RE MOVING  
TO EAST ST. PAUL!

DID YOU KNOW?

REDRIVERPLANNING.COM 
INFO@RRPD.CA 
1-800-876-5831
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NEW ADDRESS:
2978 Birds Hill Road 
East St. Paul, Manitoba 
R2E 1J5

“IF YOU’RE GOING SOUTH ON 
[HIGHWAY] 59, YOU CAN SEE 
THE BUILDING WELCOMING 
YOU TO THE TOWN.” 

DEBBIE FIEBELKORN, MAYOR OF ST. 
CLEMENTS AND RRPD’S BOARD CHAIR

THE MOVE-IN 
SCHEDULE
THURSDAY, OCT. 27
The phone system will be down, but 
RRPD staff will be accessible by email 
and in-person at 806A Manitoba Avenue 
in Selkirk.

MONDAY, OCT. 31
RRPD will be closed to the public.

TUESDAY, NOV. 1
RRPD will reopen at the new location, 2978 
Birds Hill Road in the RM of East St. Paul.
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